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NOTICE CANCELING DISCRETIONARY SETTLEMENT HEARING 

 

RE:     In the Matter of Puget Sound Energy Clean Energy Implementation Plan Pursuant to 

WAC 480-100-640,  

Docket UE-210795  

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

On June 1, 2022, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

entered Order 04, Prehearing Conference Order and Notice of Hearing (Order 04) in the above-

referenced docket. Order 04 established time for a discretionary settlement hearing on October 

24-25, 2022, to be held in the event that the parties presented the Commission for a settlement 

for consideration sufficiently in advance of the hearing dates. 

No settlement has yet been filed for consideration and should the parties file a settlement after 

the date of this Notice, the Commission would not now have sufficient time to examine it before 

the scheduled dates. Additionally, the Commission has not received any indication from the 

parties that a settlement is forthcoming. Therefore, the Commission finds good cause to cancel 

the discretionary settlement hearing. The evidentiary hearing set to begin on January 31, 2023, 

and continue as needed on February 2 remains as scheduled.  

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the discretionary settlement hearing 

scheduled for October 24-25, 2022, is canceled. 

 

/s/ Michael S. Howard   

MICHAEL S. HOWARD 

Administrative Law Judge 


